
Town of Evergreen 
February 19, 2025 Regular Town Board Meeting 

 
The February 19, 2025 Town Board meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm by Chair Tim Kessler at the 
Evergreen Town Hall, W8896 Carlton Rd, Spooner, WI.  The meeting was properly advertised.  The Pledge of 
Allegiance was said.   
 
Those present were Tim Kessler, Gary Scalzo, Tim Wallace, Mary Smith, Randy Melton, Larry Bascombe, Brian 
& Mavis Melton, Steve Esser, Ricky & Carolyn Skaggs, Char Hedlund, Brian Kildow and Julie Kessler 
 
Approve Agenda:  Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve the agenda as presented.  Motion Carried 
 
Approve Minutes:  Motion by Wallace, second by Scalzo, to approve the minutes of the January 15, 2025 
Caucus and Town Board meeting.  Motion Carried. 
 
Clerk’s Report:  Clerk Kessler reported on the February primary election turnout, the fire dues report has been 
completed, the annual injury report has been completed and the annual cigarette and tobacco report has 
been completed.  Will be working on the April election shortly.  Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to 
approve the Clerk’s report as presented.  Motion Carried 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Smith gave her monthly report.  Tax collecting is done but dog licenses are still 
coming in.  Motion by Wallace, second by Scalzo, to approve the Treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion 
Carried 
 
Road Report:  Randy reported on plowing and sanding and that the Western Star Truck is broke down. 
 
Storage Building Furnace:  Two bids were received.  Town and County Heating for a 75,000 BTU unit for 
$2,580.  Noah Skluzacek for a 125,000 BTU unit for $3,080.  Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to have the 
Chair reach out to both for quotes on the same size and purchase the one most advantageous to the town.  
Motion Carried 
 
Website:  Clerk Kessler reported that the company who designed our website and maintains our domain is 
retiring.  They have given us a name of another company, North of Eight Design and they can rebuild it as is for 
$1,000 and then will host it and maintain our domain as Magnifisites has in the past.  Motion by Scalzo, 
second by Wallace, to approve having North of Eight Design complete our website work.  Motion Carried 
 
Correspondence:  Clerk Kessler reported that the County will pay for up to $3,000 for clean-up day(s). 
 
Citizens Comments:  Steve Esser asked about the minimum lot size to sell and about the wood along-side the 
roads that have been cleared.    
 
Bills:  Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to review and approve the bills.  Motion Carried 
 
Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to adjourn.  Motion Carried 
 
Submitted by, 
Julie Kessler, Clerk 
  


